OFFICIAL PROTEST

226 Valley Road
Media, PA 19063

Secretary’s Bureau

Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission
Commonwealth Keystone Building

2" Floor, Room-N201

Harrisburg, PA 17120

March 30, 2018

To Whom It May Concern,

I am petitioning to intervene in the matter of the Emergency Order issued March 7, 2018 to
Sunoco Pipeline L.P. a/k/a Energy Transfer Partners (PUC Docket # P-2018-3000281).

I am eligible to intervene because I live in an affected area less than 200 feet from a Sunoco
drilling site. As a member of the Middletown Coalition for Community Safety I am kept well-
informed about many aspects of the Mariner East Pipeline construction and pipeline safety
issues. In addition, I attend local meetings and have met with state legislators to discuss our
various safety and environmental concerns resulting from the Pennsylvania Pipeline Project.

My experience so far is that despite submitting various concerns to Sunoco, the DEP, our local
Delaware County Council, our state legislator Rep. Chris Quinn, our township manager,
Percheron Field Services (working for Sunoco), NO ANSWERS OR RESPONSES HAVE
BEEN GIVEN. For this reason, it is vitally important that this Emergency Order addresses the
concerns, risks, dangers and permit violations resulting from the Mariner East Pipeline. We —
the residents, landowners, property and private well owners — have never seen or been allowed to
see Sunoco’s internal risk assessment, despite requests to do so. Rep. Chris Quinn informed me
that this was due to homeland security issues, such as the location of valves. I would be more
than happy to see a redacted copy of the risk assessment where those locations are scored out but
the risk to our property, land and wells is available for us to see. This pipeline impacts me
directly and I have a right to know.

As a resident living within 200 ft of the pipelines (ME1, and the proposed ME2 and ME2X) 1
have the right to know what the likelihood of a leak occurring is, what the consequences of such
a leak would be and what steps Sunoco/ETP have taken to ensure this never happens. A
thorough independent risk assessment SHOULD have been carried out prior to a project of this
scale, magnitude and impact being allowed to commence. Before further sinkholes occur, before
more private wells are contaminated or aquifers are punctured, before more permit violations
occur, before ME1 is allowed to resume, a complete risk assessment should be carried out to



ensure the safety of the public directly impacted by these pipelines. The safety of human lives
and the protection of private property should ALWAYS come before private pipeline company
profits.

Respectfully,

I Reiller

Rosemary F. R. Fuller



